

BBPSRH/Parent/2021-22/05

Continuous Learning is the minimum requirement for success in any field. — Brian Tracy

Date: 30.04.2021

Dear Parents

I hope you all are safe and in good health.

As advised by the DOE circular no. DE23(3)SCH.BR/2021-22/238 dated 19 April 2021 and in extension of the school circular BBPS/Parent/2021-22/04 dated 22 April 2021, BBPS Rohini announces **Summer Vacations** from **23 April 2021 to 9 June 2021.**

The rescheduled Summer Vacation is envisioned as a time to comfort our loved ones and relax the anxious nerves of the students and the staff. The unforeseen surge in Covid-19 cases among staff, students and their families has become a herculean challenge that can only be fathomed with precaution, effective treatment and loving tenderness. Virtual Classes via Google Meet have helped us stay connected for all our academic and non-academic schedules. We propose to advance our associations in the apprised summer vacations through an intricately designed Creative and Constructive Collaboration. As guided by DOE circular no. PS/ADE/PSB/2021/1665-1670 dated 21 April 2021; The Creative and Constructive Collaboration is an attempt of the school to keep students involved in meaningful learning through Innovative Pedagogical Strategies such as Project Based Learning, Art Integrated Teaching, Creative & Critical Thinking, Literacy & Numeracy Skills along with the quintessential 21st century skills during the break. Besides, the regular meetings with their peers and teachers would aid in the socio-emotional well- being of the young, dynamic minds. For senior classes, special Bridge Courses & remedial classes would bring more power to online academic commitments. Pivotal Career Counseling Programs especially for class XI would help shape students' plans for their future. Multiple explored and unconventional career opportunities would encourage an evaluative approach to one's career plans.

The **Creative and Constructive Collaboration** Program would be put into action from **10.05.2021 to 28.05.2021**. A detailed program along with the outlined time schedule, specific to each department, will be shared with parents, shortly. The school will reopen for all grades from 10th June 2021. The schedule of reopening may change in case of any further guidelines received from DOE.

Parents are requested to note the following:

- The School Administration will be available virtually. Concerns, if any, can be communicated through official school e-mail id.
- Parents can contact respective Class Teachers & Coordinators from Mondays to Fridays between 9 am to 2 pm for any assistance or support.
- Parents are encouraged to visit school website, regularly.
- Parents should check communication sent via Snaphomework and Whatsapp and should act accordingly.
- Parents are encouraged to maintain a positive outlook and strengthen family bonds to uplift the socio - emotional quotient of the entire family.
- Families are requested to follow Government COVID guidelines to ensure safety and good health of the family and the community.

Let us stand united in our cause and divided in our social presence.

Regards

GEETA GANGWANI (Principal)